
 

 

Town of Canterbury 
Board of Selectmen 

May 9, 2019 

  
 

Selectmen Present: Art Hudson 
Cheryl Gordon 

   George Glines 
Town Administer: Ken Folsom 
 
The meeting was opened 10:02 AM 
 
The Selectmen discussed the request received from the Fair Committee to use the Sam 
Lake Garage for storage. 
 
Art made a motion to allow the Fair Committee to use no more than 50% of the Sam 
Lake Garage for storage.  George seconded the motion.  All in favor by roll call, motion 
carried. 
 
Ken will draft up an agreement between the Town and Fair Committee. 
 
The Selectmen discussed a proposal from a resident to purchase a parcel of land from the 
Town.  George will contact the resident to discuss their plans for the property. 
 
The Selectmen discussed the proposed parking area at the Sam Lake House.  The Board 
did a site walk to review the 3 plans proposed.  The Selectmen will further discuss at their 
next meeting. 
 
A brief discussion was held on landscaping around the Sam Lake House.  George will 
contact Carolyn Carr from Ledgeview for ideas. 
 
Ken reported that he and Art will be meeting with Mark Padula on Monday morning to 
do a final walk through around the Sam Lake House.  
 
The Board discussed a vacant parcel of land that has an old building that is falling into 
the brook.  The Selectmen will contact the property owner to have the portion of building 
removed from the brook. 
 
Art made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 11:05 AM.  The next scheduled meeting will 
be held on May 20, 2019 at 5:00 PM at the Sam Lake House. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Jan Stout 
Administrative Assistant 


